
 

 

COMMUNITY  
CONSULTATION MEETING 
 
 
 
 
The City Planning Unilever Precinct Planning Study team, together with First Gulf, is holding a 
community consultation meeting focused on plans for development, public space and 
sustainability in the Unilever Precinct.   
 
 

Date: January 23, 2018 

Time:   6:15-9:00pm 

Presentations by the City and First Gulf will begin at 6:30pm  

Place:  Queen Alexandra Middle School 

 181 Broadview Avenue, Gymnasium 
 

 

Join City Planning staff and First Gulf's development application team to learn about the plans for 

development, public space and sustainability in the Unilever Precinct, including the East Harbour 

development proposal.  There will be presentations by both City Planning and First Gulf, and an 

opportunity to ask questions of presenters.  Following the presentations and Q+A, interested 

participants can independently visit a series of interactive tables to workshop additional ideas on 

key Precinct public spaces. 
 

For those unable to attend in person, or those who wish to continue the conversation, please visit the 
Unilever Precinct Planning Study webpage at www.toronto.ca/unileverprecinct.  For information on the 

East Harbour SmartTrack Station please see www.smarttrack.to and www.metrolinx.com/newstations. 
You can also contact us as noted below. 
 

 

 
Contacts: 
Unilever Precinct Planning Study 
Carly Bowman 
Senior Planner, Community Planning 
416-338-3788 
Carly.Bowman@toronto.ca 
 
Councillor Paula Fletcher 
Ward 30, Toronto-Danforth 
416-392-4060 
councillor_fletcher@toronto.ca 
 

New SmartTrack/GO Stations 
City of Toronto 
SmartTrack@toronto.ca 
416-338-2848 
 
 
Metrolinx 
newstations@metrolinx.com 
416-202-5015 
 
 

 
Information will be collected in accordance with the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. With the 

exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record.  Our public meeting locations are 

wheelchair/mobility device accessible. Other reasonable accommodation or assistive services for persons with disabilities 

may be provided with adequate notice. Please contact Carly Bowman, at 416-338-3788, or carly.bowman@toronto.ca, with 

your request. The City of Toronto is committed to taking the necessary steps to insure compliance with the Accessibility for 

Ontarians with Disabilities Act, 2005. 
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